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Breckland YAB Minutes Tuesday 5th of February 2013 at 
Watton Town Hall.

Present: 
Lisa Lewchenko, Shirley Matthews, Anita Beckett, Carol Doherty, Peter Wilkinson, David Buckley, Richard Gowler.
1 Apologies:
 Mark Robinson, Sue Wheeler, Marion Chapman- Allen
2 Introductions: 
Peter Wilkinson (ALC) as a new member of YAB
Info: 
Stephanie Barnard will no longer be attending YAB as she now has a new role.

Selina  Dawson will no longer be attending YAB and a new business rep is being looked for.
3 Minutes and Matters Arising: 
Need changing to reflect attendance of Carol Doherty, otherwise agreed.
4 Development Workers Activity Report:

AB recapped the last meeting and went through the list of agreed bidders.

AB spoke about the training for young people which had occurred last weekend. Went on to explain that there was a notable division between the various groups of young people from the different areas. LL agreed with this saying that she had noticed this too. AB spoke about working with the police to address this issue. SM said that this issue is ingrained and will take a long time to address. AB said that as YAB was now funded for the next three years then time can be devoted to addressing this issue. LL spoke about the training and how she felt that it had gone well and was very positive for the young people.
AB said that she had begun to work with some new providers to build networks and establish good working relationships. Among these are Project Rainbow and Suffolk and Norfolk Youth Action. These two organisations have agreed to work collaboratively which is also very positive.

AB said she was going to meet with Sally Palmer from Iceni this week. She has also met with Angie Fox in Dereham to discuss community work and the Social Action Week which is taking place from the 2nd to the 5th of April in Dereham. This will include gardening, working with the elderly, open mic nights. AB said that there is some activity towards getting Shipdham Youth Club up and running.
AB then spoke about the upcoming residential. Described the research training to equip the Young Commissioners and the activities the young people will be taking part in. AB then described the duel role for Young Commissioners as researchers and as quality assurers for the commissioned projects.
5 Thetford Commissioning:

AB spoke about the Thetford tender which was out at the moment. DB spoke about the Thetford visit to a Kings Lynn project as a fact finding opportunity. AB said that she wanted more information from Thetford about young peoples activities and was not being kept informed. There was then a general discussion about crime within Thetford, both by young people and with young people as victims. DB offered to support work with young people on crime issues, both as victims and perpetrators. AB said that there were three prospective applications so far for the Thetford tender. One based around international youth work, one based around sport activities  and one by SNYA. DB offered to introduce AB to Cathy Spilane, Head Teacher at the Thetford Academy. CD reminded the meeting about the Thetford Healthy Town steering group meeting on the 6th of March. She said that other towns also have these initiatives. 
AB said that she had been thinking of setting up a conference for young people and agencies from across Breckland. There was a general discussion about this idea. 

CD said that one of her parent support advisors was sending a questionnaire to Dereham schools asking young people what they want. AB said that there was a need to be careful not to duplicate this as young people may disengage if asked too often.

DB said that statutory agencies have a new legal requirement to work with the Police to address anti-social behaviour and crime.

CD said that mental health was a major issue across the board with young people.
6 New Members:

AB spoke about potential new YAB members. Jan Jeffreys  may be a useful new member; she is part of the Work and Pensions Service and works with post 16 young people. Anne Stewart was another suggestion; she has a keen interest in apprenticeships and is a County Councillor. There is also a need to replace Selina Dawson and members were asked to think about possible names.

7 Possible New Funding:

AB gave feedback from CM who attended the YAB chairs meeting before Christmas. CM said that there was a possible extra £1 million funds for YAB’s over the next two years.
AOB: 
DB spoke about new Police Cadet scheme which is allied with the safer schools initiative. At least 25% of those young people taking part will be from challenging backgrounds. 13 – 16 year old young people will take part in D of E and other opportunities based around police roles. 16 – 18 year olds will be encouraged to offer mentoring to the younger members. The pilot scheme will be in Thetford and the eventual aim is to offer this opportunity to around 240 young people across Norfolk.
AB is supporting is supporting a new project at Splits Nightclub in Dereham training volunteers and supporting Andrew Frere-Smith.
Next meeting:

 Will be Breckland District Council, Dereham on the 11th of March at 5pm.

